Net Zero Task Force

A committee for exploring and achieving cost-effective solutions for reduced energy use and sustainable energy development in Derry

Thursday, October 20, 2022 6:00 Room 207 Municipal Center

Board Members

Andrew DaPrato John O'Connor Jeff Moulton Craig Lazinsky Josh Bourdon Jess Ring Mike Fodiman Tom Cardon

Alternates

Courtney Bogaert John Eckerson

Chris Cox

Vacancies

Conservation Committee Vacant
Derry Business Rep Alt. Vacant
EDAC Vacant

Final Minutes

Meeting called to order at 6:04

Members Present: Craig Lazinsky, Jeff Moulton, Tom Cardon, Mike Fodiman, John O'Connor, Chris Cox

Consent Agenda:

Motion to approve minutes made by Tom and seconded by Chris. Motion passed 5 - 0 -1 with John abstaining.

New Business:

John gave the legislative update. He discussed and gave a handout of energy-related bills that have been signed by the Governor and that are currently in limbo as of October 19, 2022.

Mike attended the Clean Energy NH Local Energy Conference. He discussed Community Power membership, energy efficiency projects and Federal Energy infrastructure investment tax.

Jeff gave an update on the Solar Landfill project. The project could possibly be delayed until December 2024. There are few details on the delay and Jeff is looking for a detailed schedule.

The Department of Energy's \$500K grant is looking good.

Jeff gave an update on EV and EVCS planning. Eversource is in the process of finalizing the price structure for EVCS. There will be a demo for town employees on EVS on November 1st. Jeff discussed funding for alternative fuel vehicles.

Jeff gave an update on the school's infrastructure assessment. The committee discussed solar projects for the Derry schools with no good answers. Solar projects for schools may be put on the back burner.

Craig gave an update on PR for Net Zero. The committee has participated in four events this year.

Mike proposed getting a banner for Net Zero when we participate in public events. Tom suggested putting money in a budget for the committee and speaking to Dave Caron about paying for the banner.

Other Business:

Motion to adjourn was made by Chris and seconded by Tom. Motion passed 5-0-1 with John leaving early.

Submitted-

Tom Cardon, Secretary

Approxied: Slof Monte